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EYBA Annual General Meeting

Parkview Community Hall, 9135 – 146 Street

Sunday, April 18, 2010
	Participants:
	Shaun Pope
	Executive Director

	
	Marvin Washington
	President

	
	Chad Bowie
	Vice President / NW

	
	Lynn Hyska
	Treasure

	
	Erika Washington
	Secretary 

	
	Donna Haggstrom
	NEBA

	
	Brian Anstice
	SBA – Commissioner

	
	Darlene Anstice
	SBA

	
	Natalie Hoy
	SE Swarm

	
	Serge Froment
	Morinville

	
	Arden Spachynski
	St. Albert

	
	Omar R. Valdez
	Grovenor

	
	Barry Janzen
	Leduc

	
	Jeff Bath
	Parkview

	
	Al Lee
	Lansdowne

	
	Rick Nisbet
	Ermineskin

	
	Tim Walker
	Riverbend

	
	Doug Baker
	Greenfield / SW

	
	Connie Gilson
	Yellowbird


	Regrets:
	Dorri Martin
	Glenora

	
	Paula Demay
	Scona

	
	Brad Coleman
	Willowby

	
	Graham Hogg
	Beaumont

	
	Chuck Hebert
	Wetaskiwin

	
	
	


1. Call to Order, Welcome and Attendance
a. Meeting called to order at 6:41 p.m.
2. Coach of the Year Awards – coach of the year awards were presented.
Mini Girls – Tom Sides, Glenora, Mini Boy – John Dario, NEBA, Bantam Girls – Herman Weibe and Doug Johnson, SBA, Bantam Boys – Chad Bowie, Aldergrove, Midget Girls – Kelly Chartrand, Beaumont. Midget Boys – Omar Jutt, NEBA, Juvenile Girls- Rick Nisbet, Southwest, Juvenile Boys – Clarison Ludovico, NEBA, Volunteer of the Year- Diane Smith, NEBA 

3. Acceptance of Previous Minutes

a. EYBA Annual General Meeting – November 22, 2009
b. Motion to approve Nat Hoy / Doug Baker / carried 
4. Additions and Approval of the Agenda
a. Add item 5.d Elections
b. Motion Arden Spachynski / Rick Nisbet / carried
5. Agenda Items

a. Reports

i. President’s Report 

We end 2010 on a successful note.  However, it would be remiss if I didn’t acknowledge the sadness that was a part of our basketball season as we lost a close friend and we had a close friend lose a loved one this past season. Yet, many of us that have experienced loss and grief then and we have persevered.

EYBA had many highs to be appreciated and celebrated. We had similar numbers with our regular season despite continued cost increases as we have come to understand how we and the city now relate given we now (and continue) to pay for gym rental fees. With regards to the spring league, we had record numbers with 91 teams participating in our league. I am extremely happy for our mini division as we have 11 teams participating in our 11 and under category. This is a big improvement from no teams 3 years ago.

We also just finished or provincial tournament as EYBA hosts every other year. While there were some stumbling blocks along the way with refereeing quality and some communities missing some commitments, the tournament did go on.  One positive that also occurred this year is an improved presence with Basketball Alberta.  Not only am I now on the board of directors as president of EYBA, CMBA has also come back to the table as a vital member of Basketball Alberta.  Of course there is much to work out as BA still struggles on many issues, but at least we are having some type of dialogue. For those that care, April 24th is BA’s AGM.

Internally, we also have accomplished some things. We have made some definite plans with regards to Steve Nash Basketball Program (it isn’t a fit), our meeting schedules (2 or 3 meetings as a community), we had a commissioner and discipline director this year, and did a A division jamboree as we continue to look for creative ways to grow this part of our basketball offerings.  We also had a meeting with EBOA and look forward to continued working arrangements with them.

Externally, the biggest news is that shovels are in the ground for the GO centre. Hopefully many of you will get a chance to go to the open house April 20th.  We can now start thinking about hosting provincials in the GO centre in March 2012.

With that, I think we should congratulate ourselves a bit for the work we have done this year and we can look with anticipation towards next year.  One final note, I know we are going to have elections this meeting and that I am not up for election this year.  However, I will be up for election one year from now (April 2011) and I have to admit that I can’t seek re-election. The issues surrounding the University of Alberta budget’s crunch will undoubtedly result in extra work for me at the university and I will have to reduce some of my volunteer commitments.
Executive Director’s Report  - Gym complaints were the leading issues issue this year.  We are working on ways to resolve the issue with better identification of EYBA officials.
ii. Treasurer’s Report/Budget – There is $62,168.77 in general account, $47.05 in the Casino account, and $140,000 in the GIC.  The 2010-11 budget was presented.  Motion to accept report and budget Nat Hoy / Tim Walker.  Discussion centered on keeping team fees the same as last year.  Budget carried.  Al Lee and Connie Gilson volunteered to audit the books again.  EYBA is scheduled to work a casino 4th quarter 2010.

b. Fair Play Rules – Chad Bowie presented Amendment to G69 and E14.  Motion by Al Lee / Omar R. Valdez.  Discussion was around discipline and enforcement.  Carried.
c. Police Record Check – Security check policy was presented.  Motion to accept Donna Haggstrom / Al Lee.  Discussion was around using Volunteer Alberta to administer and the difficulty to administer.  Motion carried.  EYBA will work on helping communities with administration.
d. Elections – Vice President nominations; Chad Bowie.  Chad Bowie was elected by acclimation for a 2 year term.
Treasurer nominations; Lynn Hyska.  Lynn Hyska was elected by acclimation for a 2 year term.
6. Close and Adjournment
a. Motion Rick Nisbet to adjourn at 8:14 p.m.
